City of Oronoco 
Special City Council Meeting

Monday, June 2, 2011
6:00 pm

A. Call To Order
Mayor Kevin McDermott  called the meeting to order at 6:10pm.
B. Roll Call
Mayor Kevin McDermott Councilor Skyler Breitenstein, Councilor Doug Gillard, Judy Ohly, City Engineer Joe Palen, Terry Lee, Tim Redepenning, and Clerk Sandy Jessen.
C. MOU / Project Oversight Committee  
Review of letter of proposal from City Engineer Joe Palen and letter from McGhie & Betts.  Discussion:  at the legislative session the bill was not approved, but should be during the special session.  We are looking for funding sources.  The dam safety group emergency grant funding will cover the difference in cost of $264,000 for the dam removal and rock weir construction.  The dam will be in the top three for the DNR priority list and will be asking for one million dollars.  FEMA has approved $56,000 for expenses and there is about $5000 remaining.  The county is asking FEMA to reconsider the application with the 50% rule; by not appealing can receive funds quicker.  Lakebed stabilization:  technical staff from six organizations met at city hall and then went to the lakebed, went over the process of the plan so far, looked at the stabilization, and identified a few areas to monitor and address.  The ground cover is not coming in as hoped.  Stream banks are fairly stable except for a few areas that there is erosion. On the west side of HWY 52 there are some banks that are near vertical and stabilization in the near term future could be done if funding is found.   Kevin Stauffer has seen vegetation take off at the end of June. Floyd from the SWDC is going to pull some soil samples.  Cattails will more than likely die; there will be a drying of three areas and change of species.  The recently wet areas don’t have growth. There is some storm water run off in Stolp’s cove that will keep some water there.  Letter to SWDC:  City Engineer Joe Palen spoke to Floyd about the response they were looking for and he will respond with factual data.  It is an erosion and stabilization project and habitat not a park project. It isn’t all a maintained area.  The stabilization is about 85% of the cost. The consideration of the project was gotten from the public. In order to get funding you need a plan. The DNR priority list was achieved by providing a copy of the precise plan with the shortage of funding available.  SWDC requested a response from the city on the letter.  Next steps: short term and long term goals.  City Engineer Joe Palen letter discusses the short term with the MnDOT and the vegetation issues, dealing with the access to the main part of the lakebed because the underpasses isn’t very accessible without removing a guardrail, and they will be losing the wetlands and won’t receive the credits.  They may be willing to be a part of the project.  Strategy: acquiring property, develop project funding, and developing future turf and seeding.  Estimated depth of water is four feet. A track vehicle would be able to go through that; could possibly go through the park, or across from S&M.  Terry Lee: wait and see if the vegetation comes in; if it doesn’t by mid July should get something put in there.  There is not a funding source for this at this time. The seeding dates recommended don’t have to be followed but have better results.  Native seeds have the root system needed.  Turf grass will not have deep roots and wouldn’t be well protected would want to be strategic for erosion.  City Engineer Joe Palen would submit a proposal to move forward for the $ 10,000 but there isn’t funding; it could be approve contingent on county approval. Bring to the county admin committee.  Money from MnDOT could help with this; sell wetland credits.  Mayor Kevin McDermott motioned to allow Bonestroo to proceed providing that we receive the funding through the county or MnDOT, Councilor Doug Gillard, second all in favor motion carried.  Dam removal; authorize to start the process of the design and construction of the dam removal it would be in 2012. There is signage to warn canoers of the dam danger.  Poles could be erected with chains hanging down that they could grab if they get too close; they have them on rivers.  Terry will speak to the DNR; it is a Dangerous area.  Councilor Doug Gillard motioned authorizing staff to move forward for the design bid process, Mayor Kevin McDermott  second; all in favor motion carried. 
D. Adjournment
Councilor Skyler Breitenstein motion to adjourn Councilor Doug Gillard second. All in favor, motion carried.
